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Leader’s Address 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to 

fellow Blackshirts around the world. 

We now head into our seventh year, 

stronger and more determined than ever. 

Over the last few years I have met many 

good people who love their country and 

folk I am proud to know each and every 

one of you and thank you for your support. 

I have also met a number of people just as 

determined to bring NBU down. They have 

failed to do so at every single attempt.  

We have re-lit the flame fellow fascists and 

we will never let it be extinguished, and 

with this flame we will light up the darkest 

corners of Britain as we take the truth of 

British Fascism to our embattled people in 

2019. 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s note: 

The opinions expressed in this publica-

tion, particularly in the “Have Your Say” 

section, are the opinions of contributors 

and are not necessarily those of the NBU. 
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Editor’s Letter 

Merry Christmas and a joyous 

Yuletide to you all! Submissions for 

this month’s monthly Blackshirt 

have been flooding in and it’s amaz-

ing to see the dedication and passion 

that is coming from our members. 

November and December have seen 

the New British Union grow at a rate 

we never expected, and existing 

members have been increasingly tak-

ing up bigger responsibilities within 

the movement.  

With this issue, I wish to showcase 

to you all how far the worldwide Fas-

cist movement has come in 2018, 

and how far we will go in 2019. For 

this, we in charge can take little 

credit. All our progress comes from 

our loyal members and dedicated fol-

lowers who have shown courage in 

taking action in their communities 

and driving the people increasingly 

to our cause.  

So with that in mind, I thank you all 

for the effort you have given to the 

cause, and I hope I speak for us all 

when I say I have high hopes for the 

coming year. 

In Union, 

Kolibri 
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NEW APPOINTMENTS! 
 

New Appointments 
As we enter the new year, we begin 

2019 with many new additions to 

our community of officers and       

regional leaders.  

The appointment of these men will 

allow us to organise more efficiently, 

and accomplish our task of spread-

ing the word of Fascism to the mass-

es of Britain. With that in mind, I 

would like to welcome our newest  

officers with great enthusiasm and 

high hopes. 

 

Ralph Mason 

Mr Mason is the new regional officer 

for the South-East of England. For 

our members who have requested to 

be active in NBU matters, Ralph will 

be your first point of contact       

concerning action on behalf of the 

Union.  

 

 

 

 

 

Dr James Cromwell 

 

 

 

 

 
Dr Cromwell is the Union’s new    

Logistics and Operations Officer. Fol-

lowing his appointment, Dr Crom-

well has prepared a short letter for 

Blackshirt readers.  

“Born and raised in Reading, Berk-

shire. I’ve always been attracted to 

extra-curricular activities leading me 

to become head boy of the school's 

student council. As I said in my first 

letter, I then went on to put myself 

up for local elections, running my 

own campaign and becoming elected 

to the Reading Youth Council.”   
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During my years there I undertook 
several roles such as treasurer and 
administrator. This is what steered 
my love and knowledge of politics.  

 
I strongly believe in the mantra of 

“Knowledge is power”. I have an in-
satiable appetite for knowledge and 
learning. I would consider myself 

somewhat as a polymath. Hence why 
my knowledge is of varying disci-

plines.  
 

Obviously, my main area of study 
was medicine (Working for St John 

Ambulance & Royal Berkshire Hospi-
tal). Before a medical career, I was 
very interested in becoming a psy-

chologist, having studied Psychology 
for many years.  

 
As for why fascism?  

 
It was a situation where I was a fas-
cist before I even knew it myself. By 

that I mean, I already had in my 
mind what I think a government, 
country, nation and parliament 

should be like and how they should 
operate. It was only when studying 
sociology in school that I realised 

what I was... a “Fascist”. 
 

I think the current situation regard-
ing the governments handling of 

Brexit is the perfect example of why 
this type of government doesn’t work 
effectively and ultimately makes the 

citizens worse off.  
 

We are spending billions on a func-
tioning government and then billions 

on the oppositions to undo the 
work.  

Our current government has become 
overly liberal with political-

correctness gone mad. Foreign policy 
has taken priority over that of our 

own citizens.  
 

As a scientist, I view things from a 
“cold”, logical, objective and unsenti-
mental perspective. I’m a typical bu-

reaucrat, I love efficiency and 
productivity.” 

 
 

Paul Burke 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Burke has been appointed as the 

new regional officer for the North 
West of England. As well as being a 
regional officer, Paul has decided to 
contribute regularly to this publica-
tion, and his contributions feature in 
this issue. His eagerness serves as 
an exemplary example to how we 
should all aspire to act within this 

movement. I hope you will all join me 
in welcoming Mr Burke to his new 

position. 
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Yuletide: the Traditional Christmas 
Christmas is a sacred day for billions 

of people all over the world. It is a 

time of celebration, thanksgiving and 

family bonding. We all remember 

Christmases past spent making 

memories with loved ones, unwrap-

ping cherished gifts and gathering 

around the table for a hearty meal. 

These brilliant traditions have been 

practised in Europe for centuries 

and are almost synonymous with 

western Christian culture. But what 

is little known is that Christmas was 

celebrated long before the gospel 

came to Europe, and that is the topic 

of this article: The ancient festival of 

Yuletide. 

Yuletide has been celebrated by the 

Germanic, Nordic, and Celtic cul-

tures of Europe for millennia, and 

most historians cannot agree on 

when Yule festivals began, but this 

ancient festival has much in com-

mon with modern Christmas, and 

that is no coincidence. 

When Christianity first came to Eu-

rope, the native Celts, Anglo-Saxons 

and Vikings were strongly opposed 

to abandoning the sacred traditions 

that were handed to them by their 

ancestors over a thousand years be-

fore. So, the church saw no other op-

tion than to co-opt the festival of 

Yule, and many of its associated  

traditions into what we now call 

Christmas. However, this has result-

ed in Christians all over the world 

celebrating the birth of Jesus of Naz-

areth at the wrong time of year, as 

many historians believe that Jesus 

was in fact born in July. 

Although it has been well over 1400 

years since the Britons were Chris-

tianised, so much of our pagan past 

has remained whole in the form of 

Christmas. For example, the decora-

tion of an evergreen with ornaments 

and lights is a direct survivor of that 

time, although the modern Christ-

mas tree comes from the Victorian 

era. The yule log, as you may have 

guessed, is also an early pagan tra-

dition, but it didn’t originate as the 

rich, sweet treat we know today. No, 

instead the yule log was a large, 

strong log from an oak tree that was 

burned on the Yule bonfire, to give 

life to the sun on the longest night of 

the year. With the light from the 

fires, the sun was reborn for another 

year. 

This year, yuletide began on the 21st 

of December, which was the winter 

solstice, and it will end on the 1st of 

January. So, with that in mind, I 

wish you all a very merry Christmas, 

and a joyous Yuletide! 

- Kolibri 
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By David Clarke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of four Blackshirt brothers, 

John Charnley tells the story of his 

life from his time as an orphan to an 

apprenticeship as a baker and his 

joining the British Union of Fascists. 

The book concludes with his post-

war experiences as a Union Move-

ment member, a businessman and 

political candidate. 

On joining the BUF, John became 

friends with Tommy Moran, a BUF 

member and speaker at rallies, and 

an organizer for new branches. Tom-

my persuaded John to try speaking 

and he found himself a born speak-

er. John became a Division 1 Black-

shirt - these were the stormtroopers 

and John also was authorized to 

speak about the BUF at public meet-

ings and rallies. 

His life as a Blackshirt and a politi-

cal prisoner is a very good read and 

gives us a real insight in the turmoil 

of the 1930's. I quote from his words 

about a fight with anti-fascists: "I 

suddenly felt a severe blow to the 

head and that I was on the ground. 

Then I was literally picked up by the 

legs and arms and thrown though a 

plate glass shop window." He contin-

ues in a subsequent paragraph: "I 

found myself lying on my back on 

the window boards of what I as-

sumed was a butcher's shop." Amaz-

ingly, he did not have a scratch alt-

hough his Blackshirt belt had a gash 

at the back. This apparently had 

kept him from receiving a serious 

back wound. 

 

Book Review: Blackshirts and Roses 
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John Charnley was arrested on June 

3, 1940 under the infamous 18b 

Regulation, somewhat later than the 

senior members of the BUF. He was 

arrested at his place of work and 

driven to his home where the police 

had, "emptied drawers and scattered 

the contents, torn up carpets, ripped 

lino off the floors, removed loose 

floorboards, and confiscated all his 

books, private papers, letters, and 

leaflets." John spent three and a half 

years incarcerated in Walton Prison 

in Liverpool and in a concentration 

camp at Douglas on the Isle of Man. 

His description of the conditions in 

Walton prison will shock readers. 

 

 

I highly recommend this book to all 

Blackshirts and supporters. The per-

sonal experiences of an original 

Blackshirt offer the best mentoring 

any of us could have.  

 

Editor’s note: 

Many thanks to David for an out-

standing book review, I shall have to 

get myself a copy. Like many books 

about the modern movement, Black-

shirts and Roses is currently distrib-

uted by The Black House Publishing 

company, who stock the complete 

works of Sir Oswald Mosley, as well 

as many other brilliant works that 

belong on the shelf of any would-be 

Blackshirt. If you find yourself short 

of reading material, head on over to 

their website and pick up one of 

their great books at an affordable 

price! 
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Game Review: Hearts of Iron 4 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Dylan Yetman 

Hearts of Iron 4 is a grand strategy 

game made by the Swedish game 

studio Paradox Interactive, who also 

made the Europa Universalis series 

and the upcoming Imperator: Rome, 

which is set to launch next year.  

Hearts of Iron 4 is set around the 

World War 2 era, and games begin 

on the first of January, 1936. As the 

player, you can choose to play the 

game as any country that existed at 

that time, from the German Reich, to 

the tiny Asian country of Tannu Tu-

va. As the leader of your nation, you 

can direct your people in whatever 

direction you choose to, from a com-

munist United States joining forces 

with the Soviet Union, to my person-

al favourite, a fascist Britain with 

Oswald Mosley (or Edward VIII) lead-

ing the British people in a grand 

war. 

Even in its as-sold, untouched form, 

Hearts of Iron 4 possesses endless 

possibilities as to what can be done, 

and the additional content provided 

by the developers and the phenome-

nal mods provided by the dedicated 

community make Hearts of Iron 4 a 

game that will never tire.  

Above: Although we never quite managed it, it is quite 

nice to create a super British Empire in Hearts of Iron IV 

 

So, if you possess a computer that’s 

good enough to run it, I strongly rec-

ommend picking up a copy during 

the steam Christmas sale.  
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Here at the Blackshirt we receive 

many letters every month from en-

thusiastic members who want to 

have their voices heard. We pride 

ourselves on giving Union members 

the ability to speak on the matters 

that affect them and their communi-

ties, and know that they are not 

alone in their struggle. With that in 

mind, if you have something you 

want to be included in next months 

Blackshirt , please do not hesitate in 

contacting me via the NBU press 

email. 

In Union, 

Kolibri 

 

Newfoundland does not stand 

alone 

I have received my copy of the Black-

shirt which I always look forward to, 

I was surprised by the new look and 

thought it is great. 

 

As a Canadian NBU member and fas-

cist I would respond to the article on 

Newfoundland. Please do not  think 

that you are alone on the east coast. 

I as a Canadian fascist stand with 

you. I may not live there (in Ontario) 

but my mum was British and I was 

raised British. As fellow Canadian 

fascist I think we need to stand to-

gether as we are all in the same 

place. I too once reading Sir Mosley 

"My Life" truly heard the British fas-

cism call. 

 

My point is you in Newfoundland do 

not stand alone, there are fellow Ca-

nadian fascists across the country 

that will be at your side. We need to 

stand as one because the future for 

us is looking a bit strained right now. 

Just know you have a NBU Canadian 

member in Ontario with you ( wear 

my NBU pin proudly daily)."  

-Esras 

 

The Dying British Countryside 

 

As a citizen of Southern Gloucester-

shire I have come to notice very re-

cently how disconnected we country-

side people are with our origins. 

Its hideous! 

I predict in the next 10 years there 

will be no " Gloucestershire accent. "  

Why? you may ask, its down to the 

children here being so disappointed 

of where they live they have chosen 

to adopt a fake London accent.  

Have Your Say 
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These same children now don't go 

outside instead they sit in McDon-

ald's to scrounge off of the free wi-fi 

and trash once beautiful places. 

It also doesn't help that where I live 

has one PCSO and the police funding 

is on bare minimum to the point 

where they can't respond to burgla-

ries. 

These bad things come from one 

place and that is the endless council 

estates we have here which breed 

chavvy kids who don't care about 

community or respect. 

Then those kids don't get a job in the 

future and go from scrounging wi-fi 

to other peoples hard earned money. 

 

This is just a little side story that 

happened to me. I collect military 

uniforms, hats and medals so I was 

rather excited when an East German 

cap came on the internet for £3. So I 

quickly sealed the deal......... 

Then realised it was in a council es-

tate. Big Mistake but never mind it 

can't that bad. I go to the door. Six 

kids come to the door and the house 

stinks of weed. The mum comes out 

high as a kite so I had to refuse the 

hat I wanted due to it stinking of 

weed too. 

 

That's what our children are being 

raised in, absolute squalor. 

-Anonymous 

Editor’s response: 

I’m very glad someone has raised the 

issue of regional dialects, as some-

one who has lived in Norfolk their 

whole life I too can attest that unique 

regional dialects are dying out. It will 

be a sad day when all of Britain 

speaks with the same, false, Lon-

donised accent. 

Again, I can relate with the issues 

that arise from the numerous coun-

cil estates in this country, as I was 

born and raised in one. Too many 

children who have so much potential 

have their lives ruined by the toxic 

and parasitic environment that these 

places create, and they become 

abandoned by the heartless murder 

machine created by the government, 

who would rather solve our problems 

with a benefits payment instead of 

helping to raise these people up to 

become productive and righteous cit-

izens. When the corporate state is 

created, it is my hope that we can 

take action within these communi-

ties and create a real working class, 

a greater working class, for a greater 

Britain. 

-Kolibri 
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Green European Nationalism 

 

Green European Nationalism repre-

sents the European Peoples and 

their Environment being synony-

mous, Just as ideally: 

. A painter does not rip the canvas of 

a cherished painting 

. A singer does not growl a beautiful 

melody 

. A writer does not casually foul his 

grammar 

. A designer does not deliberately 

flaw 

. A builder does not construct on 

shifting sands 

. An architect does not design 

churches and buildings of ugliness 

. A gardener does not poison his land 

. A farmer does not neglect his ani-

mals 

. A racial realist loves his/her race 

without hatred for other races 

. A Green United Europe will not pol-

lute God's clean air 

Green European Nationalists will not 

foul our green and pleasant home-

land of Europe. 

-Robert 

 

 

 

Reply:  

Of course, as Fascists it is essential 

that we do all we can to preserve the 

beautiful land we have been blessed 

with, and to work in synergy with,  

not against nature. The modern 

movement and the NBU place the 

protection of nature and the wellbe-

ing of animals at a very high priority, 

and we’re glad that this ethos reso-

nates with our members. 
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Hail comrades, I'd like a moment to 

propagate some thoughts, if that's al-

right. We live in an age of greed, iniq-

uity and disunity. The throne of the 

nations power, Westminster, has be-

come the heart of incompetence and 

factionalism. Our cities riddled with 

corruption and crime, and we live an 

uncertain, meaningless existence, 

where only wealth matters, and our 

only purpose is the pursuit thereof. A 

means without an end.  

Do I really need to tell you that mon-

ey does not equate to contentedness? 

There is no hope, no happiness, only 

the purpose of hoarding money. A 

"purpose" as disastrously damaging 

to the nation as it is to the individual. 

He knows no better existence so con-

siders himself free. This is the en-

slavement of the individual, shackled 

by his own selfish desires. As Johann 

Wolfgang said "None are more hope-

lessly enslaved then those who falsely 

believe they are free". Basically, what 

is perceived as freedom is slavery; 

that our only purpose is to be the de-

lusional pawn of a soulless, fanatical-

ly capitalist society. 

 

 

 

What Fascism offers is to cast off the 

shackles of the individual, and in-

stead offers its complimentary re-

placement with devotion to the wider 

community. All for one and one for 

all. This is far more beneficiary for 

the individual and the community, 

for the whole is only great when it is 

the sum of all its parts, and not just 

parts on its own. Indeed, mankind 

has an inherent instinct to work as a 

pack, a tribe, a community, a natural 

disposition missing from the modern 

man. Fascism offers to fill in that ab-

normal gap in our souls, in our lives, 

and in our hearts. This self-

enslavement Fascism seeks to elimi-

nate, Fascism instead offers you the 

purpose of life, devotion to the group 

(the collective) and not your own de-

sires (the Individual). Fascism is 

healthy and offers true freedom, more 

importantly than that, a purpose, 

and a glorious one at that.  

Fascism Is Freedom 
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How did it come to this my com-

rades? Why do we live in an era of 

such abnormality and meaningless-

ness? Well, during the 20th century 

the Fascist states were few in num-

ber, only Nazi Germany (following 

the German racialist version of Fas-

cism [Nazism]) and Showa Japan 

were expansionist. 

Before their war mongering, Fascism, 

especially that of Italy, enjoyed wide-

spread popularity. When Nazi Ger-

many began conquering and extermi-

nating, and when Mussolini decided 

to side with Hitler instead of the 

western plutocratic democracies (a 

disastrous decision) it turned the 

worlds outlook towards Fascism 

from favourably to animosity, to the 

point of today where many people 

think Nazism and Fascism are syn-

onymous, or mistake neo(new)-

Fascist reactionary factions for ideo-

logical Fascism.  

Looking at it honestly, Fascist states 

operated magnificently, they were 

powerful, prosperous, and their pop-

ulations were truly content. A system 

that provided such internal success 

can't be so hastily disregarded simp-

ly, not because they were outgunned 

and not out of deionizational preju-

dices. 

That time was supposed to be a tran-

sition period, from the past to the fu-

ture, from the individual to the col-

lective, and ultimately from the na-

tional into a World Order, a transi-

tion to a Type 1 civilization, a violent 

and improbable transition for any 

civilization, but it failed.. temporari-

ly. And so here we stand, where we 

have no purpose, divided and with 

no future insight for mankind. Fas-

cism offers to light this era of dark-

ness, it is the beacon of hope that 

will guide the world to the future. 

Natural law's phases determine that 

if the past century was one of the in-

dividual, then the next will be the 

that of the state, and this time the 

international transition to Type 1, 

led by the New British Union, will ul-

timately be successful. 

Fascism will rise from the ashes of 

potential, and our great nation will 

be reborn, united, powerful. As it is 

suppose to be. Don't we deserve a fu-

ture free of conflict, and division, 

and terrifying uncertainty? Of course 

we do. 

My comrades! Let us never rest, 

NEVER rest, let us strive relentlessly, 

until that glorious day when the 

flash the circle flies high, firmly fixed 

as the flag of the state, and of the 

nation! 

All hail the New British Union! All 

hail Britannia! 

-Terry Martin 
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National Fraternal Greetings 

Our Nation is sick, our nation needs 

healing, our nation for too long has 

suffered from the filth of Marxists 

and the excesses of the banker class. 

What our proud nation needs is a 

new British union to fight for the 

sovereignty of the Anglish people, to 

achieve our historic destiny, and 

lead a united Europe against Ameri-

can and Chinese hegemony.  

I hope for a long and virtuous rela-

tionship with fellow fascists and na-

tional socialists within the NBU, with 

the aim of establishing a fascist Brit-

ain, a nation for the British peoples. 

I look forward to talking and working 

alongside fellow Blackshirts 

Heil Britannia 

Harold Saxon 

Brexit - and the dire peril of stay-

ing in 

The doggedness of Prime Minister 

Theresa May's fight for the best 

Brexit possible despite all the obsta-

cles, and her refusal to hold a sec-

ond referendum as the easy way out, 

is admirable yet at the same time 

suspicious, for undeclared behind it 

all lurks something far more serious 

and threatening for the country than 

the Irish backstop, Dover lorry 

holdups and customs duty. 

The Vice-President of the European 

Commission, Frans Timmermans, 

was confirmed as the "centre-left" 

candidate to stand for the Party of 

European Socialists (PES) in the 

election for President of the EU Com-

mission to be held in 2019. 

A fuller report on his manifesto ap-

pears in the far-Right Breitbart jour-

nal from which the following extracts 

are taken.  

Timmermans has promised that 

"once he takes power" he will crush 

out the conservative Governments in 

Europe and then unite the continent 

with Africa "as a matter of destiny". 

As the former Dutch Minister of De-

fence who previously claimed that 

Europe could not remain "a place of 

peace and freedom" unless "mass 

immigration-related 'diversity' is im-

posed throughout the continent" in-

cluding across "even the most re-

mote corners", he has spent much of 

his time as Deputy to President 

Juncker "ordering eastern EU States 

to open their borders to Third World 

migrants." 

 

 

Have Your Say (Cont.) 
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Packed with references to "1940", 

"Nazi Germany" and "never again", 

he used his speech at the PES Con-

gress to make clear that under his 

leadership, or should we say dicta-

torship, the European Commission 

will have zero tolerance for nations 

which reject any part of the 

"globalist, progressive agenda includ-

ing Third World immigration". And 

he vowed to oust the popular Gov-

ernments of Poland and Hungary. 

How would such "ousting" of a popu-

lar Government be done? When his 

like was seen before, in the guise of 

the Red revolutionaries in Germany 

at the end of the First World War, 

the response came from the SA who 

knew how to handle their enemy. If 

he believes in "never again", he had 

better think again. 

Timmermans' communist manifesto 

is tantamount to a declaration of war 

by the European Commission on se-

lected national Governments. All Hit-

ler wanted to do in 1941 was oust 

the Soviet Government and free Rus-

sia from Bolshevism. And see where 

that led. How the Russian Federa-

tion, which is now a form of Chris-

tian almost-Fascist State, will react 

to having "globalism" suddenly arriv-

ing at its borders is an open ques-

tion. What it might lead to was un-

derstood recently by French Presi-

dent Macron when he bemoaned the 

fact, for no apparent reason, that 

"Europe does not have an army."  

If Timmermans is elected President 

of the European Commission next 

year, it is inconceivable that his path 

will not lead eventually to military 

conflict. The actual number of immi-

grants from "the united continent of 

Africa" in millions which will be in-

vited to resettle in Europe, and how 

many of these millions would opt for 

this country, cannot yet be estimat-

ed. Africa has a population of over a 

billion, perhaps half of whom are 

Muslim. If a proportion of these were 

resettled in Britain how would the 

country be protected by Article 2 of 

the Treaty of Lisbon under which 

"The Union...shall ensure that Eu-

rope's cultural heritage is safeguard-

ed and enhanced"? 

In view of the foregoing, the desire of 

the Prime Minister seems under-

standable that Brexit must go ahead 

come what may, so that if the evil 

hour for  Timmermans strikes, this 

country will be standing by immune 

and sovereign, looking on.  

The Viking 
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My name is J.Paul Burke and I am 

the owner of my own Limited compa-

ny, working in the High Voltage elec-

trical industry. 

I am an avid admirer of the political 

genius of Sir Oswald Mosely and the 

aims of our present Leader. I know 

that true Fascism is the only way to 

oppose the moral, financial and cul-

tural decline currently reigning in 

this once great nation. 

 I have been married for 36 years 

with two children and four grand-

children and another on the way!  

It is for my children and grandkids 

that I am in this fight. 

 I could not live with myself if I stood 

by and allowed the current political 

system to turn OUR once great na-

tion in to the multicultural, immoral 

and degenerate cesspit it is becom-

ing. I believe with every fibre of my 

being that WE can offer a brighter 

future and that we shall emerge to 

lead the Nation to a proud, decent 

and productive future. A nation 

where our heritage and history can 

be celebrated, a nation that the in-

digenous peoples will be proud to 

hail from, a fascist nation that will 

act as a beacon to the world     

A life long patriot and white nation-

alist, I have, in the past been a mem-

ber of various right wing groups and 

have been particularly active for the 

BNP and National Front. However, I 

feel these parties and groups have 

lost their way. They do not want to 

contribute to OUR aims and are 

committed only to fighting each oth-

er, rather than fighting the real ene-

mies of our people, Whilst I sympa-

thise with the basic tenants of all 

white nationalist groups, we must 

unite under the banner of true fas-

cism if we want to take our Nation, 

Heritage, Culture and Anglo Saxon 

way of life back from the avaricious 

bankers and corrupt, evil political 

class. 

I have had the honour of serving my 

Country as a  Royal Navy commando 

attached to 42 cdo Royal Marines. 

Paul Burke: Officer of the North-West 
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A New Political Direction for the North-West 
For many years the people of North 

West England have held strong polit-

ical beliefs, mostly for the Labour 

party and the trade union move-

ment. It was said in certain areas of 

this region that if you put a red ro-

sette on a pig it would be voted in. 

However, this may have been true of 

the “old” pre – Blair Labour party, 

when our elected politicians at least 

pretended to have some empathy 

with the plight of the white working 

man. But these allegiances are no 

longer there. 

No, those days have long gone, the 

emphasis that has been prevalent 

within the socialist movement in the 

past thirty years has been, predomi-

nately with the ethnic minorities, the 

LGBT movements, political correct-

ness and the unashamed courting of 

anti – British sentiment. 

Because of this departure from the 

traditional British working-class val-

ues, the liberal elite have opened a 

massive gap which WE need to fill. 

The average indigenous white work-

ing men and women have no interest 

or concern in the welfare of immi-

grants, gays, lesbians or trans-

sexual issues and despite the main-

stream media bias are often hostile 

to this twisted agenda, all the ordi-

nary working man wants, nay,       

demands, is that he should be paid 

fairly for his labours, receive a de-

cent pension when his time comes, 

benefit from an efficient health care 

service that is free at the point of 

need, a fair and equitable legal sys-

tem, efficient policing, a strong and 

well supported defence strategy and 

a decent education system that re-

wards the endeavours of his off-

spring. 

The people of North West England 

are, by nature fiercely patriotic and 

have shown this in every national 

crisis or sporting event. They are also 

becoming totally despondent with 

the current political system and the 

liberal left agenda, they no longer 

trust our parliamentary elite, they 

are aware of the globalist plots to 

make our great nation a third world, 

multicultural backwater, and if they 

are not aware of the clear and pre-

sent danger to our history, culture 

and heritage it has to be OUR role to 

educate them. 

We, as true British Fascists and pa-

triots owe it to our friends, family 

and racial kinfolk to enlighten and 

educate them as to the dangers of 

what is happening to our nation and 

what their sleeping indifference is al-

lowing the liberal left to get away 

with.  
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The education system is filled with 

anti – British, liberal, multicultural, 

multireligious brainwashed teachers 

who strive to indoctrinate our chil-

dren with meaningless gibberish, to 

the detriment of everything every 

true British patriot holds dear. There 

is no emphasis on British culture or 

history, no moral guidance, educa-

tion standards have been reduced to 

pathetically low levels, our children 

are being indoctrinated to passively 

accept totally alien behaviours, 

forced to attend mosques. syna-

gogues and temples, whilst ignoring 

traditional protestant values. Any 

child who questions these alien phi-

losophies is labelled “racist” or bigot-

ed and earmarked for further moni-

toring. 

This must be stopped. The New Brit-

ish Union offers a real alternative 

and the people should be directed to 

the “where we stand” pages on our 

website. 

The main stream media is truly terri-

fying in its presentation of the evil 

agenda the elite are pushing. Every 

advertisement shows the multicul-

tural agenda. IF the non-white sec-

tion of the British 

population is only 13% (ONS figures) 

why do the adverts insist on showing 

at least half the population as either 

South Asian or Negroid? The soaps 

and popular tv programmes all have 

gay, lesbian, bisexual and transsex-

ual characters. The news is extreme-

ly biased to the globalist agenda, 

openly lying about important events, 

giving half- truths and omissions to 

suit, anyone proposing a patriotic or 

fascist opinion is immediately casti-

gated and labelled, whilst pseudo in-

tellectual so-called comedians and 

presenters are lionised and encour-

aged to demonise and ridicule any 

patriot or right- wing person. All this 

is to normalise the immoral and de-

grading state the country is in. The 

erosion of pride, honour and patriot-

ic fervour is paramount to their 

agenda. 

This must not be allowed to contin-

ue. We must make people aware of 

the dangers of accepting this brain-

washing at face value. 

The political system does not work. 

Parliamentary politics has failed us 

all. The current crop of politicians 

are vile, corrupt, self- serving, lying, 

duplicitous scam artists who bla-

tantly disregard the express will of 

the electorate (Just look at the Brexit 

scenario) We must replace this sys-

tem with OUR system of governance, 

where we have representatives from 

the people. 
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Experts in their fields, candidates 

that are adept, committed and truly 

representative of the people, under 

the leadership of our Leader, a man 

who cares and is strong enough to 

lead the Nation back to Glory, under 

the guidance of true fascist ideology, 

only then can we regain our former 

strength and rightful place in the 

world, a beacon to all indigenous 

white European peoples. 

The New British Union has a policy 

of getting right-minded men and 

women into political endeavours by 

standing in local elections as inde-

pendent candidates, this is an excel-

lent policy, by covertly gaining seats 

on councils we can show by example 

that our involvement in local politics 

will prove to be beneficial both to the 

party and our own friends and 

neighbours, whilst counteracting the 

current trend of multicultural, im-

moral and corrupt politics. 

I urge all my fascist brothers and 

sisters in the North West to stand up 

for your beliefs, educate your friends 

and family, read and educate your-

selves in fascist ideology, books and 

articles are available through the 

NBU website, spread the word do not 

be afraid. 

I look forward to your support and 

comradeship, please contact me via  

e-mail at paulburke1962@gmail.com 

 

I intend to organise meetings and so-

cial gatherings in the North West re-

gion and make our region a strong 

and powerful voice within our move-

ment. I will write an article for the 

Blackshirt e-magazine every month 

giving details of meetings, new mem-

bers, news and activity. 

Let us together make the New British 

Union the only real alternative for 

Britain. 

Hail Britannia, 

J. Paul Burke. 

Regional Officer North West Region 

NBU 
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